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MINUTES OF THE 57th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Wednesday Sunday, 27th September 2020 at 11am
Due to the Covid 19 pandemic restrictions, this was held via Zoom

Chair’s Welcome
Alison Willott, Chair of Trustees, opened the meeting by thanking members for logging on to what would be a very different AGM. The voting system via Zoom was then explained to members and she thanked Debbie Stenner for organising this. Alison then explained the need for the Extraordinary General Meeting that would precede the AGM.
Apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Roger Finn, Pamela Duke, Mr G Thorne, Richard Waller, David Leat and Chris Hatch. 
Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM)
The trustees had reviewed the Articles of Association and found that a number of amendments needed to be made. These currently, have to be done at an EGM. Three alterations have therefore been put forward for change at this EGM. The wording to be changed is marked in bold print. Alison gave an explanation as to why the three changes were necessary.
Amendment One to Article 23 
23. Decisions at general meetings shall be made by passing resolutions: a) Decisions involving an alteration to clauses of the Memorandum of Association or the Articles and other decisions so required from time to time by statute and by the Articles shall be made by special resolution which is hereby defined as one passed by a majority of not less than three-fourths of the members of the Charity present and voting at an Annual or Extraordinary General Meeting, but no amendment may be made to clauses 1, 3, 5, 8, and 10 of the Memorandum of Association, or Articles 67 and 68 and this Article, without the prior consent, in writing, of the Charity Commission; b) All other decisions shall be made by ordinary resolution requiring a simple majority.

Amendment Two to Article 26 
26. [The President shall preside as Chairman at the Annual General Meeting and] The Chairman or in his absence the Vice-Chairman shall preside as Chairman at every General Meeting, but if neither the President, Chairman nor the Vice-Chairman is present within fifteen minutes after the time appointed for holding the same, or if the Chairman or Vice-Chairman shall be unwilling to preside, the members present shall choose some Trustee to preside provided he agrees or if all Trustees present decline to take the chair, any member of the Charity present, provided he agrees.

Amendment Three All references in the Articles to the word “Council” to be replaced by the word “Board”.

The changes had been available on the Trust’s website since September 1st. No questions/comments had been received and as there were no further comments, members were asked to vote on the proposed changes. These were agreed without dissent. 

Annual General Meeting 
1. 
Minutes of the 2019 AGM
A copy of the Minutes had been made available on the Trust’s website from the 1st September.
Alison proposed the acceptance of the minutes as a correct record. Members voted and these were agreed without dissent. There were no matters arising.
2.
Chair’s Report

Alison spoke about the difficulties that had faced the Trust during a very difficult year. Fundraising and public activities had been suspended. Staff had either been furloughed or had worked from home. She congratulated the staff on the amount and quality of work that had been achieved. Adam Taylor had joined the Trust as our new CEO only months before the beginning of the pandemic. He had come from a solid Wildlife Trust background and had already achieved so much. Human Resources and Health and Safety policies had been updated and operational reviews were now being done to inform re-organisation within the Trust. Alison underlined concerns regarding the massive threat posed by global warming and how organisations such as GWT were essential to looking for ways of combatting the problems we face. She thanked all members and volunteers for their support, which enabled the Trust to achieve so much.
3.
Annual Report for the year ended 31 March 2020
Adam gave a report on the Trust’s work during the year. This followed the theme of “Bigger, Better and Joined up”, based on the principles set out in the Lawton report. This would mean increased monitoring, improving record keeping and better land management practices. We had now purchased Bridewell Common (80 acres), which had added to our land holding on the Gwent Levels. This had been achieved by the receipt of many generous donations from members, grants and money from the Pat Gorvin legacy. Piercefield Wood (200 acres) had now been leased. These were areas where high quality reserves could enable wildlife populations to survive and thrive. The climate change threat to wildlife meant that working with partners, Welsh Government, Dwr Cymru, and other Wildlife Trusts was essential. Measures such as planting trees would help alleviate flooding and landslides but only if the right trees were planted in the right places. Adam drew members attention to money the Trust had received during the year. The Pan Wales Climate Action Change Fund, (CAF) was providing money for work engaging with 9 to 14 year olds. Funding had continued for GWT’s work with mental health.  So far, more than 300 people had benefitted from the project. The importance of this area of work had been underlined during the Covid 19 epidemic.
Alison thanked Adam and members were asked to approve the report. This was accepted without dissent. 
4.
Annual Accounts for the year ended 31 March 2020
David Jones, Treasurer, presented an overview of the Trust’s financial position. Income for the year ending March 31st 2020 was £984,264. Expenditure was £1,167,645. Pressure was easing on core balance and membership was up on last year. Grant income was up with an increase in funders from 17 to 22. Due to Covid 19, there had been lower expenditure. Core cash reserves remained healthy. David thanked Leigh Danziger and the staff for all their hard work maintaining the accounts and also thanked members for their continued support.  
The audited accounts had been on the Trust’s website since September 1st and no questions had been asked. Members were asked to adopt the accounts and this was done without dissent.
5.
Adoption of Auditors for year ending 31 March 2021
The Treasurer proposed the re-appointment of UHY Hacker Young of Newport as 
Auditors for the current year. 
This was agreed without dissent.

6.
Re- election of Trustees
Alison told the meeting that two of the current Board of Trustees had completed five years of service and were willing to stand for re-election. Short biographies of both David Jones and Sue Finn had been put on the Trust’s website  
The Chair proposed the re-election of both as Trustees. This was agreed without dissent.

7.
Election of Officers
Alison reported that she as Chair, Vice-Chair, Rob Waller, Secretary, Sue Finn, and Treasurer, David Jones, were all willing to stand for re-election and that this was the recommendation of the Board. 
Alison asked members to agree to the re-election of all four officers. This was agreed without dissent.
8.
Election of President 
Following Roger James’s retirement as President and appointment as President Emeritus, the Board had asked Chris Hatch to take on the role of President. Chris lives near Pontypool and is a self-employed Ecological Consultant and Wildlife Photographer. He is a longstanding supporter of the Trust and has served in many roles, including Trustee and Vice President. Chris has run courses for the Trust including wildlife photography and species identification and has taught Welsh to staff members. Alison proposed that Chris be elected President and this was agreed without dissent  
Alison drew the meeting to an end by thanking Adam and the staff for all their hard work during such a difficult year. She again thanked the volunteers and members for their unfailing support for GWT.

The AGM ended at 12.15pm 
Signed ………………………….
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